
The March meeting of the St. Michael Church Parish Council was called to order by President Lee Lauster on March 2, 2021 at 6:30 PM. Opening prayer was said by Chris Taylor.
Attendance: Bob Hegeman, Father Sierotowicz, Gina Donnelly, Gina Porter, Lee Lauster, Carmella Owen, Chris Taylor, June Sherman, Henry Banker, Chris Hasseler, Lynne Poiesz, Father Merritt, Rosemary Strub and Cody Acquista.
The minutes of the February 2 meeting were presented and accepted.

There was a follow up comment in reference to a youth presentation done at the February meeting. There is not much youth can participate in at the present time due to COVID restrictions but we need to keep them a priority going forward. As to the renovations and there being a June wedding planned, the couple have moved the ceremony to St. Michael Lyons. They were never guaranteed that St. Michaels Newark would be ready.  Planning of food at the end of the year meeting was tabled.
Father Felicjan reported that the Diocese has sent out protocol for holy week. There will be no washing of the feet on Holy Thursday and no kissing of the cross on Good Friday (we will genuflect or bow instead). We will be allowed limited altar servers and we can have a procession with the cross as well as incense. 

The St. Joseph bread project is scheduled for Sunday, March 13th. Gina has ordered 100 loaves at a cost of $235. Savoy’s will need a check. June will let Mary Capone know we need a check.  The committee will pick up on Saturday, March 12th. We are also going to hand out a St. Joseph prayer card with each loaf. There will also be a hand out explaining St. Joseph’s table and why we are doing the bread. Father Mike will be doing these masses so additionally he will do an explanation. There will also be an announcement in the bulletin. The St. Joseph’s statue, originally from St. Michael School, will be put in the gathering space where we will be handing out the bread. The priest celebrant will bless the bread before it is distributed. 
Do we want to spend any of the stipend in April or May? We decided to pass out carnations in a variety of colors for Mother’s Day. Lynne, Lee and Henry will chair this project. We are thinking to buy 150 carnations so we need an idea of cost. In June we need to do something for Father’s Day. Ideas are needed but not flowers. 

Building and grounds update was given by Bob Hegeman. As to lighting, we need to do some rewiring. We are changing to LED bulbs. In some places we just need to replace a bulb and in some places we need to do a whole new socket. Only 2 or 3 of our 8 smoke alarms are working. They need attention. There is a continuing problem of a roof/ceiling leak in the sacristy and it is getting worse. We had water in the middle wardrobe cabinet. Kip (head of grounds for the cluster) and Bob H. will take another look. There are heating elements to melt the ice and some are broken. There is a ventilation system in the attic. The motor is bad. It is suppose to move a fan which blows the heat outside. That is due to be fixed immediately. Due to the position of the organ, we can not use the louver system which was installed years ago. An insurance claim for these repairs is not advised. From the floor, there was a question as to the finish on the pews. Some of it is pretty bad especially since using disinfectants during COVID. Can they be refinished? Resurfacing the pews is not in the plans. The pews will need to be taken out when the scaffolding is erected for repairs/renovations and we need to find a place to store them while the work is being done. 
As to the actual renovation plans, Mary Capone (director of finance) is still doing paperwork which needs additional attention due to the lighting issues. There will be another delay as Mary is scheduled to go on vacation. At this point, the Diocese has seen nothing so we will NOT be starting after Easter. There will be no interference with the spring rummage sale. We are not getting air conditioning. Colors are not confirmed yet. We need to talk about keeping the parishioners informed but we need solid information to do that. 

CMA—we have received over $25,000 which puts us about even with this time last year. It is time to look at who has given in the past but hasn’t given this year. 

It has been suggested that we try to encourage people to wear red for Pentecost. There will be an announcement in the bulletin. 

It was asked if we could do printed copies of the Sunday readings (2 readings, responsorial psalm and the gospel). The readings are in the available books: The Word Among Us and purple book Liturgy of the Word as well as At Home with the Word. They are also available on a phone application. Is there really a need? Father Mike wants to do a lector training after COVID to address the concern that it is hard to understand some speakers. 
From the floor, there was a concern brought forth that the church is not open early enough for morning mass. Mary Gilardo opens the church so that a group can come in and say the rosary but she does not want to turn on the lights. Bob Hegeman is going to look into buying a floor lamp and putting it on a timer so there will be some light in the upper church until the priest celebrant arrives. Can we add a timer to the new lighting system?

Our next meeting is April 6, 2021 at 6:30. Opening prayer is to be said by Bob Hegeman and closing prayer is being said by Rosemary Strub. 

Closing prayer was said by Lee Lauster. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Christine Hasseler

